11 January 2011

Special FFDRWG/FPOM:  TDA Sluiceway Operations

MEETING NOTES

1.  ATTENDANCE

	Sean Tackley
	USACE – Portland
	sean.c.tackley@usace.army.mil

	Fenton Khan
	PNNL
	

	Brad Eppard
	USACE – Portland
	

	Jason Sweet
	BPA
	

	Ed Meyer
	NOAA
	

	Gary Fredricks
	NOAA
	

	David Wills
	USFWS
	

	Bob Cordie
	USACE – The Dalles
	

	Eric Volkman
	BPA
	

	Tom Lorz
	CRITFC
	

	Charlie Paulson
	
	

	Trevor Conder
	NOAA
	

	David Clugston
	USACE – NW Division
	

	Tammy Mackey
	USACE – Portland
	


2. Discussion

a. MCN study was discussed

i. Gary discussed reason to do this work

1. PIT data:  High % of John Day River fish had also passed MCN

2. Paul Wagner’s study:  Around 10k fallbacks in mid-December at MCN

b. Gary discussed content of his 1/11/11 memo on the TDA ITS subject
i. AA need to do their own analysis regarding benefits

ii. Paulson:  Don’t have all the information you’d need to do a thorough analysis

iii. Langeslay:  Route-specific survival to some location downstream to fill in blanks?

1. Would have to use kelts (hatchery surplus rainbows as surrogates)

2. Balloon tag study at B1 (worst case) and B2 (best) could be used as proxy potentially

iv. Conder:  Unknown how much survival improvement is associated with ITS passage vs. turbine passage
c. Langeslay:  Need to work up a white paper that addresses system-wide benefits and costs of providing surface routes for overwintering steelhead and kelts.  Should include MCN.

i. Identify alternative approaches to providing surface-route passage

ii. Sweet:  Need to include sensitivity testing (40% survival, 60%, 80%, etc) under various scenarios for turbine survival.

d. Group discussed difficulty of assigning survival benefits for TDA specifically.  

e. Clugston:  What do we use as baseline for survival (good years vs. bad years)?  Group agreed that the numbers are essentially self-adjusting.  In good years, you get proportionately more benefits.

i. Is there a way to get this to a real number relative to the number of female spawners over Lower Granite?  This should be the target for survival benefits.

ii. 6% survival increase was based on needing 3,000 wild female steelhead above Lower Granite Dam. 
iii. Group also discussed developments and applications of kelt reconditioning efforts and how this relates to meeting 6% goal. 

f. Group agreed that the likely the benefits will be associated with B-run steelhead; not appropriate 

g. March operation
i. Group agreed that a March operation is unlikely and that we should monitor turbine passage given this reality.  Need to move forward with planning system-wide approach to evaluating benefits of providing surface routes.  If justification proves out (in February), then March operation may go forward.
ii. Wills:  Nothing to add.

iii. Charlie:  Do you ultimately want to say something about life cycle survival or specific survival for each operation?

1. Life cycle models are data-intensive and it would require a lot of effort to fill in the data gaps
2. Gary:  Mainly will be focused on overwintering steelhead in this area (maybe not at BON)
h. Conder:  What about operating the ITS with just one or two sluice gates open?

i. Group agreed that there is a minimal amount of flow needed for attraction and safe passage

ii. Probably need at least 3 sluice gates open; 4 would be better.
3. NEXT STEPS

a. AA’s need to write up a SOW for this analysis.  Has to fit within framework of BiOp.
b. ITS will be operated as usual for now, per FPP (open April 1)
i. USACE will work on white paper to document decision – may/may not accept operation starting March 1.  Analysis may be based on Clugston’s suggested B-run improvements/escapement approach.  Must be ready to make operation decision by early February.
ii. Lorz:  CRITFC would like to see the March operation move forward and hopes Clugston’s approach will provide sufficient justification.
iii. Sweet/Volkman:  BPA does not support March operation of the ITS at this time.  Will work with Corps on crediting so we can make decision by Feb. 1.

c. PNNL will plan for hydroacoustic study of turbine passage (March 1 – April 10)
i. Study will be coordinated through SRWG and FFDRWG

ii. Contract already in place – just need to fund new objectives

